### December 2014





Published by the Wisconsin Association of Campground Owners

**EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR** LORI SEVERSON P.O. Box 228 N22676 US Hwy. 53 Ettrick, WI 54627 WACO Phone #: 608-525-2327 Severson & Associates

Phone #: 608-525-2323 Fax #: 608-525-2328 email:

lori@seversonandassociates.com

# **Inside**

Page 2: Winter Camping

Page 3: Mod-U-Dock

Page 4-5: In Other WACO News..

Page 6: Story Cont'd

#### A Sneak Peak into Convention



"You're always changing direction, so look where you're going!"

Convention will be here soon enough, so we figured why not give you a sneak peak! Here's what to look out for..

Theme: As you may know by now, our theme for this year is Camping in WACO CandyLand! Get ready for fun-filled activities full of delicious surprises!

Speakers and Trade Members... more information to come!

Kids Kamp... watch for some sweet activities planned coming!



## It's That Time of Year Where Camping is Not So Near...

As a campground, your high season is in the warm months of summer. So what keeps you going in the winter? Is it the planning for the next year? Or maybe coming up with fun winter ideas to bring to your campground restaurant or other attraction to keep people coming in on those cold winter months. Whatever it is, we have combined a list of wintry wonders for you to check out to keep you in the mood!

- -Cookie Recipe Sharing: share your favorite holiday cookies with others and let them share theirs!
- -Christmas Tree/Ornament Decorating: make it a contest!
- -Search for the "Abominable Snowman:" cut two large foot prints out of exterior plywood. Strap on these "feet" and tramp through the snow, backtracking and walking over ice to add to the challenge. End the course near a warm-up hut or cabin and have a hot drink. Those who establish the course may want to erect a huge snowman at the end of the course.
- -Owl Prowl: night hike out, sit quietly, and have someone do a good (not cartoon) owl call. On clear nights you can hear them return their calls and they will come to you if you are extremely quiet. It's a hoot! End the evening with a campfire and lots of hot chocolate.
- -Hold your own "Winter Games"- sort of like the Olympics.

What are your ideas?





## Mod-u-dock Swim Enclosures make a splash!



Mod-U-Dock, Inc. is now offering the latest "must have" camp item with the Mod-U-Dock Swim Enclosure, an enclosed swimming area for waterfront recreation!

The Swim Enclosure provides a regulated environment for stress-free fun. It is lake swimming without mud, muck or seaweed. With a solid bottom, there is no fear of the unknown for those with delicate soles or squeamish sensibilities.

The enclosed swimming area also provides a consistent shallow depth ADAM MALSACK for non-swimmers and your littlest campers. It is free of lake hazards and easier to supervise than an uncontrolled lake environment.

Using the same modular sections that constitute the Mod-U-Dock dock 1-608-493-2367 system, the enclosures are moveable and can come in a variety of different sizes. The modular design also helps keep the system cost effective, as does the fact that no heating is required in this "pool." Maintenance is minimal.

Mod-U-Dock is a manufacturer of premier, high quality modular dock systems. The maintenance free docks are ADA compliant for slip resistance, have no exposed surface fasteners, and stay cool even in extreme temperatures. The exceptional warranty package includes a 50-year commercial limited warranty on its solid design decking.

This is clearly an item which will transition guickly from today's luxury to tomorrow's necessity. It creates a convenient way to enhance the experience of nature, and serves as a credit to our campgrounds. So jump in and enjoy nature with the comfort and safety we all want for our children and families alike!

#### **Board of Directors**

SCOTT KOLLOCK

PRESIDENT Vista Royalle Campground 1-715-335-6631

JUDY BUCHTA Past PRESIDENT Duck Creek Campground 1-608-429-2425

LORI SEVERSON EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 608-525-2327

DAWN BUTTON SECRETARY Evergreen Campsites LLC 1-920-622-3498

MARK HAZELBAKER LAWYER 608-663-9770

BERT DAVIS Badgerland Campground 608-873-5800

JULIE MICHAELS Scenic Ridges Campground 608-883-2920

MIKE DRICKEN Lake Lenwood Beach & Campground 1-262-334-1335

Lake Arrowhead Campground 1-920-295-3000

PAT REHWINKEL Merry Mac's Campground

ROBERT WEISS Wilderness Campgrounds 1-608-297-2002

BECKY GUSSEL Sherwood Forrest Camping 1-608-254-7080

RANDY SONDALLE Pineland Camping 1-608-564-7818

BUD STYER ARVC Representative Smokey Hollow Campground 1-608-592-2128

LELAND NELSON Keyes Lake Campground 715-528-4907



Page 3

# IN OTHER WACO NEWS...

# R.V LIFE: GETTING KICKS AT AGE 66

By J. PEDER ZANE MAY 14, 2014

Jim and Jaylene Myers knew exactly what they wanted to do when they retired in 2008: Go wherever whim and chance might take them in their 45-foot recreational vehicle.



In the last five years Jim, 63, a former paper manufacturing executive from Seattle, and Jaylene, 62, a former schoolteacher, have camped in Yellowstone and Glacier National Parks, retraced the route followed by 19th-century wagon trains, gone fly fishing in Colorado, visited the Alamo in Texas and relatives in Alabama, and devoured crawfish in Breaux Bridge, La. Along the way they have befriended hundreds of other R.V. aficionados who, as he put it, are also "living the dream."

"When I was working, my life was my schedule," Mr. Myers said. "It was an endless run of meetings. One thing I wanted when I retired was to not have a schedule and to get to know places I'd only seen from airplanes on business trips."

The Myerses are members of a high-octane tribe of retirees who are transforming their golden years into a golden age of adventure on the open road. Inspired by disparate strands of the American way of life — from don't-tread-on-me individualism to an it-takes-a-village communitarianism, from a love of nature to a craving for the best creature comforts modernity can offer (or both) — they are a wildly diverse bunch.

Some live in small trailers that cost a few thousand dollars and are barely larger than a van. Others cruise the country in expensive rigs — such as those favored by celebrity R.V. enthusiasts like Clarence Thomas and Robert De Niro — with flat-screen televisions and king-size beds. Some seek the country's most isolated nooks and crannies; others stay in plush R.V. resorts that offer more activities than costly summer camps for children. Most travel as couples; a few go solo.

They include former teachers, lawyers, doctors, firefighters, artists and corporate executives. Not that it matters. In R.V. culture, "no one asks what you've done," said Kathi Vogler, 64, a retired nurse from Pompton Plains, N.J., who has traveled with her husband, John, a retired middle school principal, for five years, "just where you've been, where you're going, what you've seen."

The best estimates say 750,000 to one million retirees call R.V.s home, according to Kevin Broom, director of media relations for the Recreation Vehicle Industry Association. He said independent studies suggested their ranks were growing. Although the recession took a toll





on sales of new R.V.s, the number of R.V. owners 55 and older increased 20 percent, to 3.6 million, from 2005 through 2011.

That is not surprising. "We are seeing a lot more people, 55, 57, 58, who got laid off and decided they couldn't handle retirement," said David Gorin, an industry consultant from McLean, Va. "We're also seeing more people who can use technology to work from the road and those who have just decided, 'Let's enjoy life while we can.' "The Affordable Care Act may also make it easier for retires who do not qualify for military benefits or Medicare to secure health insurance, making health care more accessible on the road.

#### Continue reading the main story

The idea of retiring to an R.V. rarely comes in a flash of inspiration. "Most people in the R.V. community come up through camping, starting when they were children," said Tim Deputy, general manager of the Sun-N-Fun Carefree RV Resort in Sarasota, Fla.

That camping experience is important because even the most plush R.V.s, with multiple rooms that slide out from the main body, providing up to 450 square feet of space, are smaller than the average home. If sleeping in a tent was your idea of a good time, an R.V. might seem like Versailles.

"If I drive and I have to go to the bathroom, I have a bathroom," explained David Woodworth, 74, an R.V. historian who has crisscrossed the country dozens of times. "If we don't make it to where we need to at night it doesn't matter because we still have a comfortable bed."

It is possible to live quite cheaply in an R.V. Some devotees save big by establishing residency in income-tax-free states like Florida, Texas or South Dakota. Economic necessity, however, does not seem to be a prime motivation for most. Mr. Woodworth said the appeal had changed little since the first R.V.s were introduced around 1910 — adventure, freedom, spontaneity and community are words R.V. owners use frequently.

But the R.V. landscape has changed considerably in the last decade because of new technologies and the active lifestyle embraced by baby boomers. When Jaimie Hall Bruzenak, 69, began full-time R.V. living in 1992, cellphones, the Internet and satellite television were nascent technologies. She needed a service to forward her snail mail and an 800 number where friends could leave messages she would answer at pay phones. Now online banking gives her and her husband, George, instant access to Social Security checks; Skype allows them to stay in touch with friends and GPS makes it hard to get lost and easy to find stores. Solar panels help power her rig. Oddly enough, these advances have made it easier for them to live in the wild.

"We love boondocking," or camping without hookups for water or electricity, "in national parks and other public lands, away from everything except nature," said Ms. Bruzenak, whose books on the lifestyle include "Retire to an RV: The Roadmap to Affordable Retirement."

Parks and other public lands remain among the most popular destinations, said Jeff Crider, an industry consultant in Palm Desert, Calif. "There are about 6,000 public campgrounds in the country, many of them in the most beautiful places on earth," he said.





Budget cuts create opportunities for these retirees, as park agencies increasingly rely on volunteers. Called V.I.P.s (volunteers in park), they provide visitor information, patrol trails and present programs in exchange for camping privileges and an opportunity to explore the park in depth. Allen Parsons, 79, a former financial planner, and his wife, Bonnie, 69, a former physician assistant, who lived near Philadelphia, have served as "volunteer interpretive rangers" at several national parks, including Yosemite, Yellowstone and Petrified Forest.

Since hitting the road in 2007, they have observed bears, bison and many other species while wandering through every state in the lower 48. His voice filled with wonder, Mr. Parsons recalled watching animals congregate at the remaining water holes when the Everglades dried out in the spring. "As crocodiles lazed nearby, we watched an osprey family in their massive nest," he said. "The mother is feeding her three young fledglings, as big as the adults, and chases away a vulture, while she's calling to her mate to provide more fish. On our last day at Flamingo we saw the fledglings fly for the first time."

For Wendy Parsels, 50, and her husband, Charles, 65, retiring to an R.V. in 2007 offered the chance to see America, and each other. We "hadn't spent a ton of time together" because of their careers in the military, she explained. "I'd seen a lot of the world but not the U.S.," added Ms. Parsels. As her husband drove their motor home along U.S. 301 in Florida — "we just decided yesterday to go," she said — she said that they avoid Interstate highways "at all costs," preferring "two-lane roads" that "allow us to go through all the small towns."

"If we see something that sounds interesting, like the smallest church in America," in South Newport, Ga., "or the smallest post office," near Ochopee, Fla., "or the 40-acre-rock," in Kershaw, S.C., "we'll see it," she said. They had to pare down their possessions, but she said she did not miss "all that stuff." Instead of straining their marriage, their tight quarters have brought them closer together, she said. "We are always out doing something," she said. "The only time you're cooped up is when it is raining."

Two great myths surround R.V. owners. The first is that they are in constant motion. Even if high gas prices and poor gas mileage did not make travel expensive — a typical large rig might get seven to 10 miles a gallon — owners say the destination is even more important than the journey. Instead of bouncing from attraction to attraction, most spend weeks or months camped at particular locations. The second myth is that R.V. owners are a solitary lot, a gang of two. A prime attraction is a sense of community — Deadhead bohemianism mixed with Mayberry traditionalism — kindled by its like-minded members.

"It is a very social lifestyle," said Roger Buchanan, vice president for regional operations at Carefree Communities, which owns and operates 79 R.V. and manufactured home parks in the United States and Canada. "When someone first comes to an R.V. park, they are coming into the site, people next to them are giving directions, 'pull forward,' and help them get set up," he said. "They

ask where they are from, ask them to come to the campfire, and then maybe have a drink or dinner."

Many of the country's roughly 8,000 private R.V. parks serve as seasonal homes to travel-

ers fleeing cold or heat. Florida and Arizona are popular in the winter, Maine, Washington and the Upper Midwest in the summer. They become instant small towns whose members live cheek to jowl on lots, usually 20 feet by 40 feet, that rent for about \$400 a month. Traditionally, most parks offered a few geriatric activities like bingo and shuffleboard. Baby boomers demand more, Mr. Buchanan said. Some resorts offer modern gyms, pools and hundreds of activities.

While some are on an endless road trip, many decide to settle down after a few years, for health or other reasons. Some return to the homes they never sold or buy houses near adult offspring. Others, still hooked on the life, if not the road, put down stakes in R.V. parks. That is one reason the park model home, a less mobile, R.V.-type structure that generally sells for \$25,000 to \$125,000, is becoming increasingly popular, Mr. Buchanan said.

After five years on the road, Ms. Vogler, the New Jersey nurse, and her husband recently bought a model home in a Sarasota R.V. resort. Their days are packed playing bocce and pickleball (an easier form of tennis), riding motorcycles and bikes, and taking woodworking and jewelry classes. She recently took up the guitar. "As you get older, it's important to stay active and be part of a strong community of people who want to do something," she said. "It keeps you young; it keeps you moving."



#### MARK YOUR CALENDAR



13<sup>TH</sup> Annual Business Day in Madison

Wednesday, March 4, 2015 Monona Terrace Community & Convention Center Madison, Wisconsin

 $m{B}$ usiness  $m{D}$ ay in Madison brings business leaders - from sole proprietors to major corporations together with policymakers to discuss the most important issues facing our state.

7:30 a.m. Business Day Kick-Off NFIB/Wisconsin "Exclusive" Small Business Session

9:00 a.m. Business Day General Session Begins - Program to be Announced

Mark your calendar and make plans to attend this very special event next March.

We also encourage you to invite others to attend.

FOR NOTE OF STATE OF STATE OF THE STATE OF S

Questions, contact Deanna at the NFIB State Public Policy Office 608/255-6083 or Deanna.esser@nfib.org









To all of our WACO family. Tom and I would like to let you know how much all of you have meant to us over the years. A very special thank you to our courageous and tireless leader Lori and her staff to all of the present and past board members for their selfless hours of work for WACO. As I am sure all of you know by now that we have sold Stoney Creek to Joyce Stenklyftf and her daughter and son n law Deneen, Brian Pedersen. They will be a great assist to the campground industry as owners. They bring a wealth of campground information as they were involved with running the daily operations at Jelly stone in Warrens. We have a bitter sweet attitude about selling. We already miss our campers but not the stress, as all of you can relate to. Thank you to each and every one for being a friend, we will miss you. We have been asked what now and that is the same question we are asking ourselves. Take care have a super fall and rest up over the winter. Stoney Creek Campground





For Sale- racks, store-ware: For more information, please contact Joyce at Stoney Creek 888-349-6399









